
THE COLLEGE WEEK

4

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

April 3, 1951

Vol. XX, Na. 4

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Thursday 8:15 p.m. Carriage Barn

Informal Faculty Concert

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

There will be a meeting of the Faculty on Wednesday, April 4th, at 4:00 p.m. in Barn #1.

Miss Elinor Nolan, Secretary for the Performing Arts faculties, is prepared to teach shorthand and typing to Bennington students on a private fee basis. Any students interested in this instruction should get in touch with Miss Nolan at Jennings Hall, Ext. 211.

Dogs and cats belonging to Faculty members are causing trouble for the maids and general disturbance in the student houses and in the dining rooms. Faculty members should try to keep their pets at home, and students should not let them into student houses or the Commons building.

INFORMAL FACULTY CONCERT

Program

- 1. Suite in A Minor for Violin unaccompanied by Bach Orrea Pernel
- Second Sonata for Cello and Piano by Nowak George Finckel and Lionel Nowak
- 3. Trie in E flat, Opus 70, No. 2 by Beethoven Orrea Pernel, George Finckel and Lionel Nowak

FROM THE LIBRARY

Missing from the Library

Leavis - Revaluation
Toynbee - Study of History, Vol. 1

FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Deadline Dates for Seniors

- 1) June 9 (Saturday) Deadline for nonwritten senior projects including a visual arts project or a performance.
- 2) June 23 (Saturday) Deadline for written senior projects. A typewritten copy-the only copy required by the College-must be filed in the Library on that date.
- 3) June 23 (Saturday) Deadline for term papers for courses unless an earlier date is set by instructors.

Reminder to All Students

Students are reminded that any changes in home address and/or in family status (separation, divorce, remarriage of parents) since last term and during the current term should be reported immediately to the Student Personnel Office.

LITERATURE SEMINAR

There will be a Literature Seminar in Franklin House at 8:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 3rd. Members of the Faculty will read from material on which they are currently working. Refreshments will be served. Everyone in the community is invited. We regret that members of the Orchestra will be unable to attend because of scheduled rehearsals.

REPRESENTATIVE OF QUAKERS HERE NEXT WEEK

Miss Jean Fairfax of the American Friends Service Committee will visit the College on Monday and Tuesday, April 9th and 10th, for the purpose of talking with students who are interested in summer and winter work projects carried on by the Friends Service Committee. Announcement will be made later of the time and place of interviews.

INFORMATION ON FEDERAL EMPLOYMENT

There are now many opportunities for college graduates in various bureaus of the Federal government. The New England Civil Service Office has written asking whether or not Bennington College students would be interested in having a representative come to the College to explain what the qualifications are for some of these jobs. If you are interested in finding out more about these opportunities, would you give your name to Ann Macfarlane of the Non-Resident Term Committee or to Miss Netherwood in Barn #34.

STUDENT TIME SHEETS DUE

Students employed by the College should turn in their Time Sheets at the Comptroller's Office by 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 5th. Failure to do so will necessitate waiting until the following month for payment, since student payrolls are made up but once a month.

ART MODELS NEEDED

All students interested in modeling for Art classes should leave their Schedules for Tuesdays, Thursdays and Friday afternoons in Nancy Ray Smith's P.O. Box 346.

L=0-S-T

Pair of dark horn-rimmed glasses either at Jennings or in Commons. If found, please contact Liz Larsen at Ext. 382.

FROM THE ART FACULTY

The Seventh Exhibition of Art by students from Western New England Colleges opens at The Springfield Museum of Fine Arts, 49 Chestnut St., Springfield 5, Mass. on the afternoon of April 8th and will continue through April 29th. Work has been submitted by students from approximately fifteen Colleges including Bennington. The Museum hopes that a group from Bennington will be able to go to Springfield to see the show which they write "...... promises to be both stimulating and diversified".

The current exhibition on "The Armory Show" in our own gallery will continue until approximately April 15th. The show was arranged by Katherine C. White.

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

Exhibits:

Thurs., Apr. 5 - A. Smith, jewelry.

Tues., Apr. 10 - Vogue & Vanity,

clothing.

Student Assistants Wanted

There are openings for substitute student assistants to work in the Store. Anyone who is interested should contact Mr. Robert Lee.

Autographing Tea Postponed

The autographing tea for Sally Liberman and Kiriki de Diego Newmark, author and illustrator of A CHILD'S GUIDE TO A PARENT'S MIND respectively, has been indefinitely postponed due to the illness of Sally Liberman,

The books are now on sale in the Cooperative Store and any books purchased now will be autographed when the tea is held.

FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

Attention is called to the fact that we have had several cases of flu admitted to the infirmary recently and that some of these girls were not well for a day or so prior to admission. Please report symptoms early and let us be the ones to decide whether or not they are psychosomatic in origin. We want no epidemics.

We wish to call the students' notice again to the Dispensary hours. They are as follows:

Monday through Friday

8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

1:30 p.m. - 4:45 p.m.

7:15 p.m. - 7:45 p.m.

Saturday

10:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Sunday

11:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon

Infirmary patients require care especially around meal time, and even nurses have to eat. There is also some record keeping necessary. There is considerable disregard of the hour 12:30 p.m. = 1:30 p.m. when the Dispensary is closed, and also of that time between 5:00 p.m. and 7:15 p.m. when dinner has to be served and dishes returned to the kitchen on time.

Students who have had Tetanus shots in the past are reminded that beoster shots are advisable every two years.